[image: image1.png]


                                       Foxwood Academy     

             Derby Road, Bramcote, Nottingham, NG9 3GF

                   Tel: (0115) 9177202 

                 

 Email: office@foxwood.notts.sch.uk

                                            www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk

Headteacher:  Mr James Hutchinson












     18th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers



 
Following recently updated guidance regarding COVID-19, I am writing to offer clarity on the current national and local position.
 
The Prime Minister, has said that schools will stay open at the current time. They will close, but not just yet. School will therefore remain open. However, I must bring to your attention national guidance on the protection of vulnerable groups, which I know many of you are aware of.  
 
Public Health England ‘Social Distancing’ Guidance clearly identifies people with chronic neurological conditions, such as learning disabilities and people with complex health conditions as vulnerable groups. As such it instructs that ‘Social Distancing Guidance’ should be followed ‘stringently’. Which means reducing social contact with others to an absolute minimum. This guidance can be found here:

 https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
 
We are all very aware of the increased vulnerability of your children and we take our responsibility to keep all pupils safe very seriously. Your children are very precious to us all. We fully respect the decisions you will take in the current circumstances to keep your children safe and well.
 
Given the guidance for social distancing for people with learning disabilities, we fully understand that you will have to start to significantly restrict your child’s social contact from now on. We accept this means they might not be attending school. We absolutely respect this position and will authorise this absence.
 
We will continue to follow our local plans and will assess our ability to remain open on a daily basis. We will give you as much notice as possible, should it become necessary to close the school, or should the school be instructed to close.
 
Thank you for your continued understanding and support, in these unprecedented times.
 
Yours Sincerely
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James Hutchinson
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